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Newsletter of the Canberra Model Railway Club Inc. 

February 2017 

 

CMRCI is almost entirely dependent on proceeds from the annual Expo for the funds 
we need to operate during the year, for rent, insurance, for equipment and railway 
consumables, even tea and coffee. 
 
Last year the numbers coming through the door at the Expo were down on the year 
there is a lot going on in this city. 
 
It is therefore imperative that we work to attract as many patrons as we can to the 
Expo.  Our resources for promotional activity are limited so we need to make the 
most of what we do have. 
 
Statistics and empirical evidence indicate that apart from road signs, getting out 
there and personally spreading the message is the best tool that we have.  The way 
we do this is, of course, using Smithôs Crossing as the means to attract attention at 
venues such as Hall Markets, Bunnings, etc. and using the opportunity to talk to 
potential patrons and hand out leaflets promoting the show. 
 
It is therefore imperative that we back the organising committee by supporting the 
promotional events listed below.  As the saying goes, ñdoing business without advertising is 

 

C A N B E R R A
MODEL RAILWAY CLUB INC.



2 
 

like winking at a pretty girl in the dark ï you know what you are doing, but nobody else 
does.ò 
 
Itôs not hard, it just takes a bit of your time and a willingness to talk to people about your 
favourite hobby. 
 
The dates for Expo 2017 Promotion days are: 
 
Sunday 5th Feb  U Drive Hall Markets 
 
Saturday 18th Feb  U Drive Bunnings Belconnen 
 
Saturday 25th Feb  U Drive Bunnings Belconnen  
 
Sunday 5th March  Hall Markets 
 
Saturday 11th March U Drive Gungahlin TBC 
 
Saturday 18th March TBA     
 
Doubtless the Secretary will circularise details closer to the events.   
 

 

NEXT MEETING  
The next meeting of the CMRCI will be on Wednesday 1ST February at 7:30 pm at the 
Kaleen Clubrooms.   The main theme will be preparation of your locos and rolling stock for 
the 2017 Expo.  The Club will be exhibiting three layouts ï Petersville, Smithôs Crossing and 
Iron Rock Pass (the latter is the Mentoring Groupôs new layout).  
 
Firstly, Chris Neal will provide a presentation on the decoder testing equipment and the 
locomotive tuning set-up in the Clubroom.  This is an opportunity to for you to learn how to 
use the equipment to tune your own locos and test your own decoders, without having to rely 
on other members to do it for you.   
 
He will be followed by Peter Madsen who will speak on couplers and then George Watts on 
weighting wagons for good operation. 
 
All of these sessions are important if you are to have smooth, trouble free running on the 
Clubôs layouts at the Expo, or for that matter on your own model railway. 

 
NO FLIES ON HIM! 
A women walked into the kitchen to find her husband stalking around with a fly 
swatter.  ñWhat are you doing?ò she asked. 
 
ñHunting fliesò he responded. 
 
ñOh, killing any?ò she asked?   ñYep, 3 males, 2 femalesò he replied. 
 
Intrigued, she asked  ñHow can you tell them apart?ô 
 
He responded ñ3 were on a beer can, 2 were on the phone.ò 
 
Thanks to Bike-Eyes 
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CMRCI 2017 KICK-OFF PARTY 
On a very pleasant Sunday 22 January over 30 CMRCI members, spouses and friends 
assembled at the Kingston Miniature Railway for the 2017 CMRCI Kick-Off the Year party.    
Unfortunately, BobHôs magnificent 42205 locomotive was not available.  However, Bob 
saved the day by obtaining the use of another loco and crew.  Well done Bob and many 
thanks for hosting the event.   
 
Here are a few photos of the members enjoying themselves as did several well behaved and 
well-mannered ankle biters who came as guests of their respective grandparents. 
 

 
 

 

 

Jack riding behind the coal 
powered steam locomotive 
ñJulietò.  Age does not 
impose any restrictions when 
it comes to trains!  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Fireman John hard at work 
stoking Juliet ï seems she 
needs more steam for this 
jobéé 
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Tyler and Addison 
explaining the 
workings of the AN 
Class loco to Grandad 
Phil. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
The President welcoming Members and guests.  He also spent some time outlining 
this yearôs program. 
 

 
Practising for the Canberra Light Rail ? 
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The President took the opportunity to comment on the year ahead:  
 
ñGood afternoon Ladies and Gentlemen Girls and Boys - Welcome to the 2017 Kick Off 
party. 
 
Let me first say a big thank you for all your efforts during 2016.  Your support and work is 
what keeps our club going and makes it one of the best model train clubs in the ACT. 
 
As you are aware we were successful last year in being awarded another ACT government 
grant of around $3000 which we havenôt spent yet, so that gives us something to start the 
new year with.  We will start building a new promotional U Drive layout in the first half of the 
year. 
 
Last year we had three bus trips away to places of interest and the same is planned for this 
year. 
 
The club mentoring group with the students from U C High School is going along very well.  
The students displayed their layout at the 2016 Expo as well as the Queanbeyan Show, and 
a new layout is planned for this year 
 
New members keep coming along to the club and bring their experience and new ideas and 
they are most welcome. 
 
Well itôs that time of the year again when all our members have to work a little bit harder to 
get ready and stage our annual model train Expo. This year itôs on the 25th and 26th of 
March.  
 
But the promotional work starts next week at the club with the sorting of road signs etc. Our 
first promotion is at the Hall Markets on Sunday the 5th of February. Please check the board 
at the club and keep an eye on your E-mails for more dates during February and March. 
 
Thanks to the members that have already been hard at work getting the nominations from 
exhibitors and traders and planning the layout of show.  Thanks also to the Expo 
management committee who are all working on their allocated tasks. 
 
Thanks to all those members and partners that helped with today and those who brought 
salad, sweets and drinks etc. it is greatly appreciated. 
 
To Bob Hesse and his helpers for once again supplying the venue and the train rides - 
Thank you. 
 
Thank you and enjoy the rest of your day and see you at the club.ò 
 

At the suggestion of the President, the hat was passed around for a collection as a thank 
you for the Kingston Miniature railway.  The sum of $97.50 was handed over to the railway. 

 
============================================================= 
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THE CANBERRA LIGHT RAIL NETWORK 

 
Rush hour on the Gunghalin ï City line 
 
With the re-election of the ACT Labour Government the light rail project is going ahead.  You 
will have no doubt seen the preliminary works for the Gunghalin Line on Northbourne 
Avenue.  The Government has announced that Stage 2 of the project will go South from the 
CBD to Woden.  Scoping and design of the 2nd stage is currently underway. 
 
The above is an artistôs impression of rush hour on the 12 km Gunghalin-City line when it is 
in operation, scheduled for early 2018.  Potential passengers are advised that Ticket 
inspectors will be present on most trains.      

 
 
================================================================== 

 
 
THE MELBOURNE LIMITED 
It seems that rail and coastal shipping passenger services in Australia are not dead yet.    
In fact, the growing popularity of rail and sail tours in Australia has laid the tracks for a 
trip featuring a historic train that boasts the best-preserved heritage locomotive and 
carriages in Australia. 
 
The new five-day Melbourne Limited tour in April will sail from Melbourne to Sydney 
aboard the modern Golden Princess and return on two shiny, immaculately preserved 
trains - the Melbourne Limited and famous Spirit of Progress, with carriages dating back 
to the 1920s. 
 
The trip begins in Melbourne with a two-night cruise to Sydney. 
 
Travellers begin their rail journey back to Melbourne on board the gold and Indian red 
Melbourne Limited at Sydney's Central Station. 
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The 52-year-old locomotive, 42101, 
with its distinctive bulldog nose will 
haul five cars dating back to the 
1920s and '30s, including 
compartment and rowed seating, a 
buffet car and lounge car. 
 
The locomotive and carriages are 
considered among the finest and 
best preserved heritage railway 
stock in Australia.   
 

Photo courtesy of Cruise Express 
 
The day-long rail journey south will include breakfast and morning and afternoon teas 
on board, with lunch at the 139-year-old Junee Railway Station. 
 
At Seymour in central Victoria, travellers will transfer to the blue and gold carriages of 
the Spirit of Progress for the final run to Melbourne. A light dinner will be served. 
The express connected Sydney and Melbourne from 1937-1986. 
 
Hauling the train, which features original carriages from the 1930s, will be a 1953-built 

double-ended locomotive, 
B74. 
 
The 'Spirit of Progress' 70th 
anniversary train, at Benalla, 
led by B74 
 
 
 
 
Photo by Marcus Wong Wongm - Own 

work, GFDL,  
 
 
 

 
For further information see  www.cruiseexpress.com.au    
 
Maybe a Club excursion?  Tickets are only from $1990 per twin share.  Mr Treasurer, can 
the Club shout us the trip??  J 
 
====================================================================== 
 

 

 

 

If God had meant for us to fly, he wouldn't have given us the railways. ï 

Unknown 

 

http://www.cruiseexpress.com.au/
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THE MENTORING GROUP AND THE QUEANBEYAN SHOW  
 

 
Ron with another of his interesting friends at the Queanbeyan Show. 
 
=============================================================================== 
 
 
RARE MODEL TRAIN COLLECTION DONATED TO QUEENSLAND MUSEUM 
From a report by Alyssa Betts, Australian Broadcasting Commission 
 
A secret collection of model trains that needed its own house in southern New South Wales 
and came with a staff bound by confidentiality agreements is being documented at the 
Workshops Rail Museum, west of Brisbane. 
 
Some 11,000 pieces have been donated to the Ipswich Museum.  That represents about half 
the collection from the estate of late Wollongong businessman Marsden Williams. 
Workshops curator Dr Geraldine Mate said the museum usually focussed on Queensland 
rail history, but that this was a collection they could not pass up. 
 
Mr Williams had a building constructed to house his collection, calling it the T House, and 
had a full-time technician to care for it.  The T House had two levels ð one full of display 
cases for his favourite pieces handcrafted after trains from 11 nations.  The second level 
was for his custom-designed model railway layouts that had 4.5km of nickel-silver track, and 
were capable of running 20 trains at once. 
 
Workshops collection manager Rob Shiels has the job of cleaning, measuring, 
photographing and recording each of the items.  He estimated the entire project would take 
him 40 years, at the pace he was going ð alongside his other responsibilities.   
 
He said some of the models were extremely rare, and were "by no means toys".   
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A New South Wales AD60 Beyer-Garratt steam locomotive . (ABC News: Alyssa Betts)  
 
"The engineering design and fabrication of these models and the amount of work that 
would've gone into them would be staggering," he said.  "Inside the cabins are painted, 
there's moving parts é and there's very, very high quality motors. 
 
"Other models have light switches that'll turn the lights on these models, so when they're on 
the layout and drawing power you can turn switches so lights will come on.  There's sound 
effects as well é and also some of them will blow smoke." 
 
Dr Mate would not give an exact value for the collection, but said it was worth millions of 
dollars. 
For now, items are only being displayed on the museum's website as they are progressively 
recorded ð although physical displays are planned for down the track.   
 

======================================================================================== 

THE AUSTRALIAN RAILWAY NETWORK AND THE INLAND RAIL PROJECT 
The increasing significance of Australiaôs rail network has been confirmed by the release of 
the Trainline 4 report last November.   
 
The report is produced by the Federal Department of Infrastructure and Regional 
Development and is is a compendium of Australia's railways. The compendium provides 
insights, analysis, and an understanding of the railway industry.  
 

http://www.abc.net.au/news/2016-12-12/trains/8108736
http://www.abc.net.au/news/2016-12-12/trains/8108736
http://www.abc.net.au/news/2016-12-12/trains/8108736
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Australia's railways are evolving, with changes both outside and within the industry. These 
changes include logistics, commodity flows, technology, urban patronage, and regional 
passenger services. The publication presents an overview and data on railway transport 
tasks performed; characteristics of the railways and train operatorsô rolling stock.  
 
Rail freight movements in Australia grew 11 per cent in 2014-15, transporting 1.23 billion net 
tonnes, up from 1.11 billion tonnes in 2013-14. 
 
ñConstructing the Inland Rail freight line from Melbourne to Brisbane is the highest priority for 
rail freight operators. It will provide a dedicated North ï South rail freight route and allow rail 
to compete with road,ò according to the Australasian Railway Association (ARA) CEO Danny 
Broad. 
 
The Inland Rail project, a 1700km rail freight line between Melbourne and Brisbane is the 
highest priority for Australian rail freight operators. It will increase rail freightôs reliability and 
efficiency, reduce travel times by up to seven hours, permit double-stacked and longer 
trains, avoid the Sydney passenger network bottleneck (2m tonnes of freight passes through 
Sydney annually) and allow train speeds of 110km/hr; all of which will improve railôs service 
delivery.  
 
The 1700km route uses the existing interstate line from Melbourne to Illabo, which will be 
enhanced to accommodate modern interstate freight trains. It then uses a combination of 
capacity improvements, major track upgrades and new track via Parkes, Moree, North Star, 
Oakey, Toowoomba, Gatton and Rosewood. 
 
Rail freight now moves almost half of Australiaôs national freight task, a huge jump from 
approximately 36 per cent in 2000.  ñClearly this confirms rail role in moving goods around 
Australia and highlights the importance of continuing to invest in our freight networks,ò Mr 
Broad continued. 
  
Similarly, passenger patronage grew 5 per cent in 12 months, providing 898.79 million 
passenger journeys during 2014-15 or 2.5 million passenger journeys every day of the year.  
Sydneyôs passenger rail network continues to provide the highest journey-to-work for city-
centre commutes, where 46 per cent of workers travel by train. 
 
===================================================================== 

 
THE SUBJECT OF HUMOUR 
One of our members who wishes to be known only as Bike - Eyes, has provided a 
compendium of jokes for our amusement.  Unfortunately, I mislaid the material and it only re-
surfaced recently ï sincere apologies, Bike - Eyes.   This and future editions on the Bulletin 
will feature some of the more printable versions of his humorous contributions.  Thanks Bike-
Eyes.  So here goes: 
 
Two engineering students were walking across the campus when one said to the other 
ñWhere did you get such a great bike?ò 
 
The second engineer replied ñWell I was walking along yesterday minding my own business 
when a beautiful woman rode up on this bike.  She threw the bike to the ground, took off all 
her clothes and said ñTake what you want!ò 
 
The first engineer nodded approvingly and said ñGood choice.  The clothes probably 
wouldnôt have fittedò 
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HISTORY CORNER - DIONYSIUS LARDNER AND ISAMBARD KINGDOM 
BRUNEL 
Those of you who watch British railway documentaries, particularly those of an historical 
nature, will have heard unflattering references to a Dionysius Lardner.   Lardner  (3 April 
1793 ï 29 April 1859) was an Irish scientific writer who popularised science and technology, 
and edited the 133-volume Cabinet Cyclopædia.   He had a rather colorful life outside 
academia. 
 

 
 Dionysius Lardner 
 
 
He also published ñRailway economy: a treatise on the new art of 
transport, its management, prospects and relationsòô in 1850.  The 
publication was re-published as late as 2005 and is readily 
available on line. 
 
He was widely read and well respected in the academic 
community.  He had some interesting views, however.  One of his 
more famous quotes ñRail travel at high speeds is not possible 
because passengers, unable to breathe, would die of asphyxiaò.  

is an indication of the academic scientific thinking of the day. 
 
Lardner became involved in a number of ill-advised public disagreements with Isambard 
Kingdom Brunel regarding technical matters, in which he came off much the worse. 
 
While Brunel was building the broad-gauge Great Western Railway, Lardner carried out 
some experiments with the company's flagship locomotive, North Star. He asserted that, 
whilst the engine was capable of hauling 82 long tons (83 tonnes) at 33 mph (53 km/h), it 
was only capable of hauling 16 long tons (16 tonnes) at 41 mph (66 km/h). He also recorded 
excessive fuel consumption at higher speeds. Lardner attributed this to the greater wind 
resistance of broad-gauge engines.  

 
Brunel and his assistant Daniel Gooch carried out their own 
experiments on the same locomotive and found that the only 
problem was that the blast pipe was too small.  
 
This was easily rectified and the North Star's performance 
immediately improved.  
 
At the next meeting of the company's directors, Brunel 
triumphantly dismissed Lardner's evidence. 
  
 

Isambard Kingdom Brunel 
 
Lardner also criticised Brunel's design of the Box Tunnel on the Great Western Railway. The 
tunnel had a 1-in-100 gradient from the east end to the west end. Lardner asserted that if a 
train's brakes were to fail in the tunnel, it would accelerate to over 120 mph (190 km/h), at 
which speed the train would break up and kill the passengers.  
 
Brunel pointed out that Lardner's calculations totally disregarded air-resistance and friction, a 
basic error. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/List_of_works_in_Lardner%27s_Cabinet_Cyclop%C3%A6dia
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Isambard_Kingdom_Brunel
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Isambard_Kingdom_Brunel
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Broad_gauge
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Great_Western_Railway
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/GWR_Star_Class
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Daniel_Gooch
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Blast_pipe
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Box_Tunnel
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When Brunel was proposing to build SS Great Western for the 3,500 mi (5,600 km) 
transatlantic passage to New York, Lardner stated at a meeting of the British Association for 
the Advancement of Science, that: ñAs the project of making the voyage directly from New 
York to Liverpool, it was perfectly chimerical, and they might as well talk of making the 
voyage from New York to the moon... 2,080 mi (3,350 km) miles is the longest run that a 
steamer could encounter ï at the end of that distance she would require a relay of coals.ò 
 
Again, Brunel was able to show that Lardner's calculations were too simplistic. The principle 
that Brunel understood, which Lardner did not, was that the carrying capacity of a ship 
increases as the cube of its dimensions, whilst the water-resistance only increases as the 
square of its dimensions. This meant that large ships were more fuel efficient, and could 
carry sufficient coal for the long voyage across the Atlantic.  
 
Brunel was proved right when the Great Western steamed into New York Harbour with 200 
long tons (200 tonnes) of coal to spare.  
 
(Most of the text in this article and the photograph of Lardner is courtesy of Wikipedia) 
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https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/SS_Great_Western



